PUBLIC NOTICE

THE HAYDEN TOWN COUNCIL
MEETS ON
MONDAY, JULY 15, 2019
5:30 P.M.
HAYDEN TOWN COUNCIL CHAMBERS
520 N. VELASCO AVENUE
HAYDEN, ARIZONA 85135
FOR A
TRUTH IN TAXATION HEARING, PROPOSED BUDGET
AND PROPERTY TAX LEVY

The public hearing started at 5:32 p.m.

Present: Mayor Dean Hetrick, Vice-Mayor Bobby Smith, Council Members
Rosalinda Lopez, Bernardino Cruz, Thomas Lagunas and Enrique Lopez

Staff: Town Attorney Stephen Cooper, Sergeant Eustino Tarango, Fire Chief Cruz
Angel Gonzales, General Superintendent Gary Cruz, Library Clerk Rosa Navarro
and Finance Director Teresa Williams

In compliance with Section 42-17107, Arizona Revised Statutes, the Town of
Hayden is notifying its property taxpayers of Hayden’s intention to raise its
Primary Property Taxes over last year’s level. Hayden is proposing an increase in
Primary Property Taxes of $217,027 or 51.29%.

No one from the public was present at this public hearing.

Finance Director reported to the council that the 2019-2020 Budget is $6.2
million. The property tax is being increased and will be $8.50 per $100 assessed
value. The town complied with the Truth and Taxation regulations. The notice
was mailed to all registered voters within the time limit. It was cost effective
mailing out the notices instead of publishing the notice in the paper.

The public Hearing ended at 5:38 p.m.
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CERTIFICATION

| hereby certify that the foregoing meeting minutes are true and correct. The
Hayden Town Council held a public hearing on the 15 day of July 2019. | further
certify that the meeting was duly called and held and that a@m was present.

Date L%uré E. Romero, Town Clerk



